Skippers:

We held the October Victoria Regatta last Saturday. Seven skippers showed up on this beautiful day.
The winds were 3 to 5 miles per hour as we set up the course on the traditional south shore. By the
time we got started right at 10:30 the wind was more like 2 to 3 MPH, but it was straight out of the
east. We had the regular course and there were no fisherman so we used the entire shore all the way to
the point. It was challenging to see the windward marks. After the first few races the wind became
quite spotty and we had to postpone at times between races. All of the races were single lap and we
used the single NE buoy several times. Twice we started to the west, but both times it shifted east
during the races. It was a fun day to be outside with temperatures right around 65 at the start and
probably 75 by the time we called it quits. Congrats to everyone for sailing clean as there were very
few penalty turns required. Hopefully Don can post the season standings when he gets the chance.
Fairwinds,

Denny



